Maths report summer 2016
	Strengths

	Staff are moving children forward to the new curriculum expectations.
Staff knowledge of the new curriculum is developing.
Staff attend and read all information regarding assessment and adapt the teaching accordingly. 

KS2 70% achieved the standard for their SATs results.


	Actions
	Impact

	Gave SENTA a copy of SATS programme of study
	SENTA more aware of the higher expectations and methods required for the new maths curriculum.

	Gave year 6 Revision powerpoints for maths
	Helped quickly revise subject areas.

	Maths staff meeting update on Global Learning Programme ‘Painting the world with numbers’ and the areas of maths and how problem solving needs to be increased in priority as we can.
	Staff aware of activities for some global maths activities which dovetailed with some of the new requirements for reasoning and problem solving in maths.

	Discussed possible lesson ideas with year 5 teacher before lesson observation with headteacher.
	Successful observation

	Discussed and supported Year 5 student teacher with ideas for two lesson observations for job interviews. Discussing differentiation, vocabulary, task and time to do.
	Year 5 student left equipped to do lessons for job interviews.

	Discussed with year 3/ 4 teacher how to teach decimal numbers to 2 decimal places to year 4 children.
	Staff member and children more comfortable with decimal numbers to two decimal places.

	From looking at the proposed assessment criteria year 2 especially are aware of the knowledge the children require around number.
	Year 2 achieved

	Started process of creating individual year group maths calculations booklet for parents
	Years 1 to 4 completed so ready for distribution in September.

	A wide variety of activities have allowed children to be SATs ready including Easter school, Breakfast Club computer club, tuition, magic maths
	Year 6 SATs results 70% of children achieved the Standard required. (Nationally this was also 70%)

	Active learn maths website and homework activities. Interactive resources for teaching and learning and support with planning the new curriculum.
	Children and staff have engaged with the interactive nature of active learn and some children in Lower Key Stage 2 access the homework frequently on the website.
Bought into active learn for another year.

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


Actions for next year
· Distribute Year group calculation policy to parents.

· Continue to monitor the maths scheme for KS2 including support from Liz Bailey regarding teaching the whole curriculum each term.

· Possibly purchase Rising Stars arithmetic tests to give children through the school opportunity to fine tune their arithmetic skills.

· Set up access for new staff members to KS2 to the active learn website.

· Transition of children to the right year groups on the active learn website.

· Continue to monitor and support year 2 and year 6 in moving forward to achieve the new standards for SATS.

